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NDCC 54-59-09
• Develop statewide information technology policies, standard and guidelines

• NDIT & OMB

NDCC 54-59-22
• Receiving a waiver from hosting services
• OMB establishing policies and guidelines for delivery of services after receiving advise from NDIT

Consultation with Joe Morrissette, Director of OMB
• Supportive of the changes
• IT policies, standards, guidelines in the hands of technologists

Does not change procurement policies, standards or guidelines pertaining to IT purchases for NDIT or 
other agencies

• Governed by NDCC 54-44.4

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Committee, the bill in front of you today is for proposed language clean up within NDCC 54-59 as it pertains to IT policy and standards and granting a waiver for IT services.

In the bill NDCC 54-59-09 talks to developing IT policies, standards and guidelines and currently states NDIT and OMB are responsible for this and that these policies, standards and guidelines would be reviewed by the state information technology advisory committee.

The second part of the bill looks at NDCC 54-59-22 which talks to OMB establishing policies and guidelines for the delivery of some IT services after receiving advise from NDIT.  It also talks to both agencies approving a hosting waiver for IT services.

The proposed changes are a result of consultation with Joe of OMB.  OMB is fully supportive of the changes to this language.  The types of policies or standards we are referring to are things like 15-character passwords, multi-factor authentication or zero-trust firewall settings.  If a standard results in the need for a specific vendor solution, this is accomplished in conjunction with OMB following the IT procurement policies in NDCC 54-44.4.  This change would have no effect to services provided, nor to whom services are provided for.

The change to the proposed review by SITAC was the result of conversations during the interim with LITC chairman Rep. Bosch.  He has introduced HB 1159 proposing further changes to SITAC and its function.

I certainly do not wish to call Joe’s technology expertise into question, however, he would be the first to admit that establishing these types of policies and standards, as well as understanding when and why a waiver from these standards would be prudent, should be left to the technologist that work in this area everyday.

Thank you for your time today and I will stand for any questions.


An IT architecture review is performed to assess the fit of new IT solutions, services, or changes into the IT landscape of North Dakota Government. During the review process, the proposed solution or change is evaluated for alignment and compliance with the State's guiding IT Principles and IT Standards. The review process facilitates the management and execution of the statutory duties defined in North Dakota Century Code Chapter 54-59-09 and Chapter 54-59-22.

IT Standards and Guidelines | North Dakota Information Technology
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